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Message from the Acting Headteacher 
 

Asalaam Alaikum 
Peace be upon you. 
I hope you have had a happy week! 
 
It has been a busy week and children have enjoyed celebrating World Book Day. As a school 
we all read the book, ‘The Lion Inside’ and children participated in lots of learning based on 
this story. Thank you to all the staff and parents for making this event memorable for our 
children.  
 
All the children in Year 2 excitedly experienced The Great Fire of London through an interactive 
workshop at our school. Children learned about the event and it’s chronology through role 
play, observations and many arts and crafts activities. Contributions for this event can still be 
made via Arbor (Trips – Great Fire of London Contributions) and this would be very much 
appreciated to cover the cost of the day.   
 
In this week’s assembly, we continued to focus on our feelings, and positive ways in which we 
can manage our emotions. We read the story: The Rabbit Listened by Corri Doerrfeld and 
discussed how we can be better friends through better listening. We ended our assembly by 
giving our thanks and appreciation to Allah and prayed He continues to guide us to make 
better decisions, especially when we feel angry or upset.  
 
There was a Key Stage 1 Curriculum Workshop for Parents and Carers this week and as many 
parents were unable to attend, I will host another session in the summer term at 2.15pm so that 
you are able to collect your children after the session.  
 
In addition to this, we now have a school Just Giving link on our school website, which outlines 
opportunities to enhance our children’s experiences at school.  Your support which will be 
much appreciated! https://hujjatprimary.org/donate   

 
Lastly, my apologies but we have to again change the Online Parent Teacher Meetings days 
to Monday 13th and Tuesday 14th March, as our previous proposed date changes may now 
clash with another set of proposed Teacher Strikes. The School Office will be in touch regarding 
how to book for the online parent teacher meetings, using School Cloud, which some of our 
parents will already be familiar with.  
 
Please also find attached another letter outlining the additional Teacher Strike days.  
 
With best wishes, 
Mr s  Saad 
Acting Headteacher 
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Pupils of the Week  
Al-Haqq (RH) 

  Alihaider Brooker 
Alihaider has shown increased concentration in 
class and is working hard to participate within 
our lessons.  
 
He has impressed me with his writing this week as 
he is forming his letters better and is carefully 
sounding out when he writes words.  
 
Keep it up Alihaider. 

An-Noor (RW) 
  Ali Parpia 

Ali has grown in confidence so much over 
this and last term. He is now joining in with 
class discussions and raising his hand to share 
his ideas. We love hearing what he has to 
say!  
 
Ali has become much more independent in 
identifying his needs, which he worked hard 
on last term. He is also always eager to help 
his teachers and has such beautiful manners.  
 
He's a kind friend, always showing our value 
of Compassion. 
 
Well done Ali. 

 
 

 

Al-Kareem (1A) 
Ali Kanji 

 

Ali has demonstrated our value of Excellence this 
week.  
 
He is reading with increasing fluency and 
expression. He shows a lot of enthusiasm and 
interest during our guided reading lessons and 
we are so proud of where his reading skills have 
progressed to. Ali's vocabulary has expanded 
and he always remembers our Wow words! 
 
Well done Ali! 

 

Al-Hakeem (1AZ) 
Zahra Mohamedali 

Zahra has impressed us recently with her 
attitude towards learning. She is really trying 
to be efficient and use her critical thinking 
and reading skills to quickly comprehend any 
task, as well as contributing continually on 
the carpet.  
 
It has been really lovely to watch her self-
confidence grow in her ability and ask 
questions to consolidate and extend her 
learning. On top of all of this, Zahra always 
acts with honesty and warmness to her peers 
and teachers.  
 
Keep up the phenomenal work, it is only up 
from here Masha'Allah! 
 
 

 

Al-Khaaliq (2S) 
Sajjad Ali Jaffer 

Sajjad Ali embodies excellence in all his 
academic work. He puts in a lot of effort to 
complete his work to the best of his ability and is 
eager to take on a challenge. We love to hear 
the facts he has learnt himself from home too.  
 
He is kind and compassionate and enjoys 
helping other students with their work. I am really 
pleased with his efforts, and I can already see 
the bright future ahead of him Inshallah!  
 
Well done Sajjad Ali, keep it up! 
 
 

 

Al-Wahhaab (2AS) 
Sakina Rabab 

Sakina always works really hard across all 
subjects. She shows such enthusiasm for 
learning and participates in all lessons, 
sharing her ideas, asking questions and 
applying skills she has learnt.  
 
Sakina is a fantastic role model to all the 
other children in Al-Wahhaab class. 



 
 
 
 

Habib the Hujjat Primary Attendance Bear 
 
 

Many congratulations again to  
Al-Kareem (1A)  

for being the class with the highest attendance this week at 95.2% 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

                        World Book Day 
 
It was an amazing day to celebrate our love for reading at Hujjat Primary 
School!  The children all looked fantastic.   
 
Thank you to the parents for helping the children celebrate this special day.   
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

             Friends of Hujjat Primary School (FoHPS)  
 
Parents are invited to morning tea at the school next Friday,10th March 
between 09:00 and 10:00.   
 

We would like to introduce our new committee and share details of what 
the school would like us to fundraise for. 
 

We shall also be sharing details of our upcoming events and hopefully recruiting 
volunteers to assist us with these.  
 

We will be also be discussing communication methods, and we encourage all parents to 
join Classlist here and the official FoHPS WhatsApp group here.  
 
We look forward to seeing you next week. 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://app.classlist.com/start/#/register/invite?invitedbyname=Nadir&invitedbylastname=K.&invitedbyavatar=&schoolName=Hujjat%20Primary%20School&schoolId=772920809&utm_source=PARENT_INVITE_SHORT_URL&avatar=https:%2F%2Flh3.googleusercontent.com%2FjNtGAArNDiq4hv57gQg4VbHWP2peQ3o2pa1-CSxa12ex84SOZ9Qda61P-w_p3FrTv-1ybBfkpDgUzxoMJK7a96PdKnzCJW1IQWONJyV7iVhxCwkg&inviteid=1yitdg
https://chat.whatsapp.com/IkTs1HGxcxgE2vbhrdtNYQ


 

 

Dates for Your Diary 
 
 

 
 
 

FoHPS Tea with the CommitTea Friday 10th March 09:00 to10:00 

Forensic Workshops in school to celebrate   
Science Week 

Date TBC as the workshops coincided with 
probable Teachers’ Strike Action on 15th 
March 

Parent Teacher Meetings (online – revised date)  Monday 13th March 15:45-19:10  

Parent Teacher Meetings (online – revised date)   Tuesday 14th March 15:45-19:10  

Last Day of Spring Term – School finishes at 14:00. 
Wraparound Care sessions to finish at 15:30 and 
16:45 

 Thursday 30th March  

Staff INSET Day (school closed for children)  Friday 31st March  

First day of Summer Term  Monday 17th April 

 


